Freedom of Information Request: Reference F0022042‏

From: 
Foi Requests (foienquiry@nationalarchives.gov.uk)


Sent: 
24 August 2009 14:53:41

To: 
jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com (jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com)

Dear Mr. Dudgeon,

Thank you for your enquiry on the 25th July 2009 regarding CJ 4/1096/1 - Homosexuality: review of Northern Ireland law - Closed extract: Document 127 - 1976 Jan 01 - 1976 Dec 31

The Freedom of Information Act 2000 gives you two rights of access when you write to us asking for information.  You have the right to know whether we hold the information that you are looking for, and you have the right to have the information given to you.  These rights may only be overridden if the information you are looking for is covered by an exemption in the Act.   

Unfortunately, all of the information which you are looking for is covered by an exemption. This means that we cannot give you any of the information.  We have set out details below of which exemption we have applied and why.   

Section 40 exemption: this section exempts personal information about a ‘third party’ (that is, someone other than the enquirer), if revealing it would break the terms of the Data Protection Act 1998, or if the person that the information relates to would not have a right to know about it or a right of access to it under that Act (because of its exemption provisions). The 1998 Act prevents personal information being released if, for example, it would be unfair or at odds with the reason why it was collected, or where the individual whom the information was about had properly served notice that releasing it would cause major and unnecessary damage or distress.

The Section 40 (2) exemption has been engaged because this extract contains personal sensitive data of living and identifiable individuals. This information relates to sexual offences committed against juveniles, naming both the accused and victims of these offences. Consequently disclosure of such personal sensitive information would be highly likely to cause these individuals damage and distress, thus it would be unfair to these living individuals identified within this document to release this information. They would have no expectation that their sensitive data would be released into the public domain within their lifetimes and therefore to release this information during their lifetime would be a breach of the first principle of the Data Protection Act, 1998.

If you are dissatisfied with any aspect of our response to your request for information and/or wish to appeal against information being withheld from you please send full details within two calendar months of the date of this letter to:


The Quality Manager


Public Services Development Unit


The National Archives


Kew, Richmond


Surrey TW9 4DU



You have the right to ask the Information Commissioner (ICO) to investigate any aspect of your complaint. Please note that the ICO is likely to expect internal complaints procedures to have been exhausted before beginning his investigation.

If I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards,

Helen Potter

Freedom of Information Assessor

Freedom of Information Centre

Information Management and Practice Department  

Information Policy and Services Directorate  

The National Archives  

Tel: 0208 392 5330 ext 2649  

Fax: 0208 487 1976

www.nationalarchives.gov.uk

